
 

  

Calling All 6th Grade Families 

 
On Wednesday morning, our 6th grade students will enjoy a breakfast with the 
Headmaster sponsored by the Prep PSO. In the evening of September 6 at 6:00 
p.m., Headmaster Cruz invites all 6th grade families to a Zoom meeting where we 
will discuss upcoming school events, get an update on 6th grade culture, and an 
opportunity for 6th grade parents/guardians to ask questions. Join using the 
following information: 
 
https://greathearts.zoom.us/j/7444327017 
 
Meeting ID: 744 432 7017 
Passcode: TonyCruz 

 

 

  

 

 

Friday Sept. 1st - Monday Sept. 4th - LABOR DAY WEEKEND : NO SCHOOL 
 
Monday, Sept. 4 -Mid-Quarter Reports Sent Out 
 
Tuesday, Sept. 5 - Picture Day! 
 
Tuesday Sept. 5 - Friday Sept. 8 - Spirit Week 
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Wednesday Sept. 6 - 6th Grade Breakfast @ 7:00 - 8:00 a.m. (MPR) 
 
Wednesday Sept. 6 - 6th Grade Parent Zoom Meeting @ 6:00 p.m. 
 
Saturday Sept. 9 - HOMECOMING DANCE (9th Grade) 
 
Wednesday, Sept. 13 -7th Grade Breakfast @ 7:00 – 8:00 a.m. 
 
Wednesday, Sept. 13 -7th Grade Parent Zoom Meeting @ 6:00 p.m. 
 
Friday, Sept. 15 -Half Day: Student Dismissal @ 12:00 p.m. 
 
Monday, Sept. 18 -Progress Report #2 Sent Out 
 
Tuesday, Sept. 19 -Coffee with the Prep Headmaster @ 8:30 a.m. 
 
Wednesday, Sept. 20 -8th Grade Breakfast @ 7:00 – 8:00 a.m. 
 
Wednesday, Sept. 20 -8th Grade Parent Zoom Meeting @ 6:00 p.m. 

 

 

  

 

Tardies, Detention, and Dress Code  
 

As we end our 3rd week of school, students have found their rhythm and are 
settling into their routines. Expectations have been clearly explained and 
encouragement to uphold the standards have been provided. Below are a few 
friendly reminders: 

• Three tardies in one class equals a detention. 
• Detentions are served the day they are received (except 

Wednesdays). 
• Detention is from 3:20pm-3:50pm. 
• Detention notifications go out via text and email every hour. 
• Dress code is checked during first period and any infractions are 

submitted to the Dean of Student Culture. If your child is out of 
dress code, you will be notified.  

• Gum is not allowed on campus.  
• Cell phones and smart watches must remain off and in your child’s 

locker. 
If you have any questions about tardies, detentions, or dress code, please reach 
out to Mrs. Whitwell, Dean of Student Culture. 

 

  
  

UNIFORM POLICY 
 

CELL PHONE POLICY 



 
RPA has a primary objective of developing 
a "community of learners," dedicated to 

the highest standards of 
academics and deportment. As such, a 
distinctive uniform is a unifying factor 

within the school community. 
It is also a visible signature of ACA to the 

larger community, an indicator of the 
unity and pride of purpose.  

Below please find the two different 
vendors we partner with. Order online or 

go directly into their store!  

ANTON UNIFORMS  
 

 

 
 
The use of cell/smart phones, and smart 
watches during the school day is 
prohibited. 
  
To view our schools handbook click the 
link below. (Cellphone policy: pg #39) 

ROOSEVELT 
HANDBOOK  
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Donate to Great Hearts Roosevelt Community Investment Here!  
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Picture day is coming up and we can use a few volunteers to help the day run 
smoothly. Volunteers will help students look their best for their picture and 
keep the schedule running on time. If you would like to help, please sign up 

using the link below. 
 

Sign up Here  
 

 

  

 

Get Ready for Homecoming Spirit Week!  
This is for all Middle and High School Students. 
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Get ready to unleash your school spirit at Roosevelt Prep's highly 

anticipated Fall Spirit Week! From September 5th through the 8th join 

us for a week filled with themed dress-up days and fun competition! 

 

  

 



 

 

Please join us for another Coffee with the Prep Headmaster! CWTH is an 
informal conversation with Headmaster Cruz and other Prep Parents. It is a 
great time to find out what's happening around the campus and share any 

questions or thoughts you have. 
 

  

 



 

 

The Grade Level Breakfasts serve two functions. First, we want all of our 
students to grow closer in community together. There’s no better way to do that 

than by sharing meals together. Second, this is an opportunity for me to ask 
questions to the entire grade level class to share my vision for their class over 
the year, hear from them what they’d like to see in this upcoming year, and for 

me to continue to get to know them. Then, in the evening, we will have a Grade 
Level Zoom meeting for parents so that we can do the same! We are 

intentionally trying to create opportunities and spaces for deeper investments 
and relationship between Headmaster and parents!   

6th grade is up first! Sign up to feed our hungry 6th graders. 



Sign up Here  
 

 

  

 

 

 

Mark your calendars for an enchanting evening of mystery and elegance at 
our Masquerade Homecoming Dance! 
Don your most exquisite attire and select a captivating mask to dance the night 
away with friends, old and new.  
  
Stay tuned for more details, including ticket information and mask inspiration, 
coming soon. This promises to be a night to remember, so make sure you're a part 
of the magic. 
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Get 'em before they are gone! Couch Wunsch has a limited supply left of 
Aces gear for sale in the athletic department. Support your Aces athletes 
by wearing your Aces gear at athletic events or just out in town! Purchase 

at the front office or contact Coach Wunsch. 
 

  

 



 

My Hot Lunch Box 
The Roosevelt PSO is proud to offer a hot lunch options for all scholars K-9 
every school day through MyHotLunchBox! 
  
M: Chick-fil-A 
T: Red Robin 
W: NYPD Pizza 
Th: Noodles and Co. 
F: Panda Express 
  
You can create your account now and order lunches through December 15th. 
Add your child as a profile under the parent email account and select "Great 
Hearts Roosevelt, Buckeye" as school location to order. If you already have an 
account for your child, please make sure you update their grade level. 
You MUST place orders by 11:59am the day before to receive lunch at the 
school the following day. 
Hot lunch is an optional meal - scholars do not need to purchase and can 
instead bring their lunch from home. 
For questions, please reach out to Lindsey Amparan 
psolunch@greatheartsroosevelt.org! 

ORDER NOW- MY HOT LUNCH BOX  
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Parent Volunteer Opportunities 
 
As part of the Great Hearts Roosevelt family, every single one of you are members of the 
PSO! There will be many opportunities throughout the year to offer your time and talent to 
the community. 
If you are interested in volunteering and supporting our school on campus in any way, all 
volunteers must submit their application through our secure "Raptor" system. The link to 
this can be found below.  
This applies even to volunteers who already have a fingerprint clearance card. 
If you would like information on our PSO, aspects of available volunteer options 
or to just add your name to our volunteer interest list please email our PSO 
President at PSOpresident@greatheartsroosevelt.org. 

Raptor Clearance  
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The lunchroom runs solely on donated forks, spoons, and napkins. As of right now 
we are flying through a Costco sized box of spoons and forks. Unfortunately, it is 
not sustainable. The PSO has created a sign up for what they are estimating we 
will be using per month. Changes will be made as needed. These supplies will be 
used exclusively for the lunchroom. Please sign up below to bring in a bulk box 

labeled "Lunchroom" to the front office. Other ways you can help make an impact 
is by reminding your scholars to bring their own utensils. MHLB orders will continue 
providing all utensils and condiments for their orders. If you have questions, please 

email Lindsey Amparan at psolunch@greatheartsroosevelt.org. 
 

CLICK HERE TO SIGN UP 
 

  
 

 

  

Contact Information  
  

Great Hearts Roosevelt Prep Grades 6-9 
# 623-344-8003 

M,T, Thur, F 7:15am - 3:45pm 
Wed 7:15am - 1:45pm 
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Tony Cruz | Headmaster 
tcruz@greatheartsroosevelt.org         

       Bianca Swoape | OM 
bswoape@greatheartsroosevelt.org 
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